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SCHOOL DISTRICT OF NEW LONDON 
POLICY 333 

 
 

PARENT RIGHTS AND THE CURRICULUM 
 
 
The School District of New London recognizes the right of parents/guardians to 
inspect instructional materials and to deny their child's participation in certain 
curricular activities in accordance with state and federal laws and regulations. 
 
Parent requests should be made directly to the teacher or building principal of 
the student, or to the Director of Teaching and Learning if appropriate.  
 
If parents/guardians have concerns regarding the request for inspection of 
instructional materials and/or a child's exclusion from participation in certain 
curricular activities they shall be made in writing to the District Administrator or 
designee.  
 
All requests/complaints shall be judged individually based upon state and federal 
guidelines. The District Administrator, or designee, may contact the school district's 
attorney when making decisions regarding such complaints. 
 
 
ADOPTION DATE: February 10, 2020  
 
REVISION DATE(S): April 24, 2023 
 
REVIEW DATE(S): March 23, 2023 
 
CROSS-REFERENCE: Policy 331 Curriculum Guidelines 

Policy 343 Educational Options 
Policy 361.1 Selection of Educational Materials 

 
LEGAL REFERENCE:  20 U.S. C., Section 1232h (Federal Hatch 

Amendments) Wisconsin Statutes Sections 115.35, 
118.01 (2) (d) 2c, 118.019 (1) (d) 

 
 


